
Agricultural Business Club Meeting Minutes 

April 29th, 2010 

The April 29th meeting of the Iowa State Agricultural Business Club was called to order at 6:12 p.m. at 
Brookside Park in Ames by President Neil Krummen.  

Officer Reports 
-Secretary-The minutes of the April 1st meeting were read and approved.  
-Treasurer- Reported an actual balance was unknown at the time, because of Food Stand money still 
being deposited. The Veishea Food Stand made about $1400 and if you have not been reimbursed for 
any expenditure for the club contact Elizabeth. 
-Ag Council- No Report 
-Reporters-No Report 
-Historians-Were thanked for organizing the food and location for the Grill-Out 
 
Committee Reports 
-Finance &Fundraising- Reported that Study Buddies had been delivered 
-VEISHEA Food Stand- Joel Pudenz reported that the profit on the Food Stand was $1438 and that the 
final report was almost completed. The Club also thanked the food stand for the Pop. 
-Recruitment & Retainment-Ross Payne reported that the Laser Tag event went very well with Pizza and 
about 30 members attended. Everyone enjoyed the event. 
-Special Projects-Announced that we will attend the ISU game in Kansas City and to not purchase the 
Kansas City game ticket if you are planning to attend the Industry Tour. 
 
Meet the Prof- Kaci Demot introduced Professor Hongli Feng. Hongli is one of the two professors of the 
new Econ 387 course “Economics of China and India” 
Old Business 
-The Ag Biz Attire Policy Article addition to the Constitution was read and to be discussed and voted on 
at the next meeting. 
 
New Business 
-Kaci introduced Joel Pudenz and Spencer Funk as the members of the month 
-Amber introduced Julie Haugen as the New Member of the Month and Melissa Thelen introduced Ross 
Payne as the Old Member of the Month 
 
Perfect Attendance awards were drawn and Bethany Olsen was awarded $20, Joel Pudenz-$50 and Josh 
Beer-$100 
Advisor Comments 
Dr. Deiter commented on taking internships seriously this summer and to enjoy life to the fullest 
because life is too short! 
Dr. Edwards- Congratulated the seniors and reported that there will be 3 teams at the AAEA conference 
this summer. 
The seniors were congratulated for their hard work in the club and also for their upcoming Graduation. 
Each senior announced what they planned to do after graduation and their favorite memory of the Ag 
Business Club. Most of them reported that the Industry Tour was their favorite memory. 
 
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Ross Payne and seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 
6:51 p.m. 


